Net Zero Task Force Board Members
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Conservation Committee Vacant
Derry Business Rep Alt.  Vacant
EDAC Vacant

Draft Minutes

Meeting called to order at 6:00 pm

Members Present Craig Lazinsky, Jeff Moulton, Tom Cardon via phone, Jess Ring, Josh Bourdon, Mike
Fodiman, and Chris Cox.

Note: There was no May 2022 meeting.

Consent Agenda:

Motion to approve April minutes made by Chris and seconded by Tom. Motion passed 5- 0-2 with Josh
and Jeff abstaining.

New Business:
No Legislative update.

Jeff gave an update on EV and EV planning. leff reported that Eversource must develop Time of Use
Rates per PUC decision on a future docket (#21-078). An EV Toolkit was introduced by NH Sen. David
Watters. \

Jeff’s Ford F-150 Lightning EV truck is scheduled for production in July for Aug delivery. Jeff suggested
organizing a “Touch-A-Truck” event (late August?) at Fordway for town employees to learn about
electric vehicles. Per Joshua, Derry Police are not interested in buying or leasing fully electric vehicles.
Perhaps they may consider hybrids. Jeff missed participating in National Electric Vehicle Infrastructure
Formula. Program Purpose: “The Bipartisan Infrastructure Law establishes a National Electric Vehicle
Infrastructure Formula Program {“NEVI Formula”) to provide funding to States to strategically deploy




electric vehicle (EV) charging infrastructure and to establish an interconnected network to facilitate data
collection, access, and reliability.”

Mike Fodiman gave an update on the Landfill Solar contract. Mike Fodiman reported that Mike Fowler
and Encore Renewable Energy met. An application was completed and submitted to Eversource with
their decision expected within 90 business days. Mike Fowler will submit a Federal grant application (via
Sen. Shaheen’s office) for $500k, but there may be a requirement for the Town to match a portion of the
grant.

Public Relations update by Craig. Mike Fodiman created a framed poster of the Kendall Pond Road
landfill site showing the location of the proposed solar installation. This poster was shown at Derry
Village Rotary and may be used at other Town Events. Mike will give it to Mike Fowler to hold for
safekeeping. Craig reported that he and Mike Fodiman spoke at Derry Village Rotary about NZTF goals
and accomplishments. Their combined PowerPoint presentation will be shared with NZTF Members via
Jeff. Craig suggested that NZTF request to share a table at Derryfest with the Conservation Commission.
This was suggested by the Derryfest Committee Chair and Beverly Donovan. Jeff will contact the
Conservation Commission to discuss this. Craig will request a table at the September “State of the
Region” meeting via the Londonderry/Derry Chamber of Commerce (Ashley Haseltine). Joshua
suggested having an information table at Wednesday Derry Farmer’s Market. He will contact the Market
Chairperson.

Jeff gave an update on Derry school’s infrastructure assessment. Jeff showed a draft PowerPoint
presentation summarizing solar opportunities and potential energy savings for specific schools. He will
discuss this with Jessica Ring before presenting it to the School Board. Chris Cox needs updated school
energy usage from Jane Simard, Schools Controller.

Other Business:
Motion to adjourn was made by Craig and seconded by Chris. Motion passed 7-0.
Submitted-

Tom Cardon, Secretary




